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RESERVOIR WATER LEVELS

The normal summer band on Gull Lake is from elevation 1193.85 to 1194.15 feet, which is the smallest summer range (0.3 feet or 3.6 inches) as compared to the other Mississippi River Headwater Projects (Cross, Sandy, Pokegama, Leech, and Winnibigoshish).  Since mid-April, Gull Lake was either in the summer band or slightly above the band.  Above normal precipitation occurred in June.  The site recorded 5.59 inches and the reservoir reached a maximum elevation of 1194.39 feet on June 20.  

In trying to regulate the reservoir within a 0.3 feet summer band, it takes an extra effort by the Park Manager and the Park Rangers.  They assist the regulator in continued monitoring of the lake level and weather conditions, as well as being available to make gate changes on any given day.
WINTER DRAWDOWN

Around October 1, we begin the winter drawdown phase of reservoir operations. The lake is drawn down to help prevent shoreline ice damage and to create enough capacity in the lake for spring runoff to prevent flooding.   The amount of snow and snow water equivalent (SWE) are measured each week during the winter.  So far this winter has been very dry. 

As of February 2, the water level on Gull Lake was elevation 1193.48 feet, with no snow and no SWE measured.  If warranted, additional snow surveys will be conducted in later February or early March to determine the final target drawdown elevation on the reservoir.  
Regulation of the reservoir during drawdown is a balancing act between providing enough flood control storage versus having enough potential spring runoff to fill the reservoir back to the normal summer level by the beginning of the fishing season in May.  
MORE INFORMATION

For more information on the regulation of Gull Lake Reservoir, please visit the Corps of Engineers Water Control Web site at www.mvp-wc.usace.army.mil or www.rivergages.com.   Questions can be directed to Brian K. Johnson at 651-290-5652 or Mary Kay Larson at 651-290-5770 (direct) or 218-829-3334.
